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Most of you wonôt be reading this newsletter until after Thanksgiving.     

However, Iôm still on the other side of Thanksgiving.  I look forward to 

Thanksgiving, not just because I love turkey dinners with stuffing, mashed 

potatoes and gravy, sweet potatoes and warm apple pie with vanilla ice-cream 

melting into the pie. Okay, I would still love this day if Thanksgiving dinner 

was all I could be thankful for. But, there is so much more. I am thankful for my family,     

my wonderful wife and three children, and happy we all live in San Diego County. Iôm also 

thankful for all my friends and relatives. And, I am especially thankful for my local parish, 

St. Albanôs.  

In October, I turned 65. I had some problems with this birthday. Turning 60 didnôt bother me, 

but 65 was a different story. I feel like I turned a corner in October, and itôs not a corner I  

particularly care for. I am slowly beginning to cope with it now. I think itôs time to give up 

my dreams of playing in anymore basketball tournaments. I did get around to purchasing 

some good hiking boots, and between swimming laps and hiking in the desert, I think I can 

feel somewhat ógroovyô about the future, at least to attempt to stay physically active. 

Advent is around the corner and Christmas is coming soon. Caroline Mahon-Hurd tells me 

that 30 children are already signed up for the Christmas Pageant. And, I learned this past 

weekend at the Diocesan Convention that in 1956 El Cajon had a two-inch snow flurry in  

December. Iôm told there are pictures to prove it. I guess we must Google that one. Who 

would have ever thunk it? Okay, I checked. And Google tells me that it has snowed in          

El Cajon probably 5 times in the past 130 years.  

I have a fond memory of visiting my children in Ocean Beach a few years before we moved 

here. It was Christmas Day, and I was wearing a t-shirt, shorts and flip-flops, grilling steaks 

on an outside grill. For someone that grew up in the Rocky Mountains of Colorado, and have 

spent most of my adult life in Michigan, and the Upper North-East coast of the US, that did 

not seem normal to me, but I enjoy the ónew normalô of Southern California winters. I truly 

appreciate that every day is ñanother beautiful day in paradiseò.  

I wish you all a wonderful Advent and Christmas Season. 

 Father Dave 

From the Rectorõs  Pen -  Thanksgiving and Christmas is Upon Us 
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Wardens & Vestry 

Mike Park ~ Sr. Warden 

Sandy Parks ~ Jr. Warden 

Victoria Mayor ~ Secretary 

Sharon Laraene ~ Vestry Member 

Mary Zori ~ Vestry Member 

Brad Cook ~ Vestry Member 

Carly Montagne ~ Vestry Member 

Sharon Hathaway ~ Vestry Member 

Judy Setford ~ Vestry Member 

Judy Brown ~ Vestry Member 

St Albanõs Leadership 

Staff 

Father Dave Madsen ~ Rector 

619-444-8212,  padredavid1@gmail.com 

Office hours: T-F, 9am-1pm, afternoons 
by appt. only 
 

Denise Cote~ Assistant to Rector/Office 
Manager;  619-444-8212 ,  
dcote@stalbanschurch.info 

Office hours: T-F, 9am-1pm 
 

Renee Brown ~ Music Director/ Organist  
 

Caroline Mahon-Hurd~ Sunday School 
Director 
 
Brad Cook ~ Communication Director 
 

Victoria Mayor ~ Social Media Director 
 

Penny Park~ Bookkeeper 
 

Judy BrownðTreasurer 
 

Betty JohnsenðAltar Guild, Refugee 
Food Pantry 

 

Worship & Learn With Us: 

          Sunday 9:30 am - Worship Service with Holy  

  Eucharist & Sunday School 

       Wednesday 5:15pmð Eucharist Service  
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Speaking to the Soul: The Kingdom of God 

 November 17, 2016  

by Laurie Gudim 

Once Jesus was asked by the Pharisees when the kingdom of God was coming, and he an-
swered, óThe kingdom of God is not coming with things that can be observed; nor will they 
say, ñLook, here it is!ò or ñThere it is!ò For, in fact, the kingdom of God is among you.ô  ï 
Luke 17:20-21 

As the new political regime in the U.S. begins to coalesce, the future looks bleaker and    
bleaker to me.  I apologize to those of you who are celebrating its victory, but I cannot speak 
from a place other than the one I inhabit.  All the movements to which I have given my heart 
for nearly fifty years are in terrible danger.  Consequently, I feel like a patient who has just 
received a diagnosis of an illness almost certain to be terminal. 

Colorado is beautiful right now.  A warm fall lingers, and everywhere I look there are showers 
of gold and ruby against a lapis sky.  During the past few days I have been drinking in the 
sights, memorizing them in anticipation of a time when I may no longer have them.  And    
before the end I want to pilgrimage to all the places I have loved.  I want to wait at dawn at 
the verge of the pine forest for the appearance of wolves and bear, to lie on my stomach and 
watch trout in the depths of a wild river, to breathe in the immense silence of the giant        
redwoods on the California coast.  I want to thank all these places for having been, for having 
nourished me, and for expressing the exuberant creativity of God. 

I cannot help that I feel so strongly that what is beautiful now is fleeting.  And I cannot   
promise that I will ever be reconciled to the loss.  But I can promise that I will continue in 
community and open-hearted love with people of all political persuasions.  I will speak my 
truth, and I will listen well to yours.  Nobody is evil, here.  Our passions may divide us, but 
we all come by them honestly. 

It is my spiritual practice that is sustaining me.  The contemplative discipline of iconography 
grounds and inspires me.  God is urging me to write new icons and to tell ancient stories.  Iôll 
keep doing that. 

And hopefully you will inform me as I inform you.  The kingdom of God is not located in one 
political stance or another; it is not a place in the world at all.  It is right here, right among 
us.  We are called to love God with all our heart, all our soul, all our mind and all our 
strength, and our neighbors as ourselves.  We are called to follow the Way of Jesus into the 
unsparing compassion that protects and empowers all people ï a compassion that literally   
demands everything of us.  More than ever the world needs our witness. 

Laurie Gudim is a writer and religious iconographer who lives in Fort Collins, CO.  You can 
view some of her work at Everyday Mysteries. 
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Save the Date:  

St. Paul's Alternative Gift Expo 
Sunday, December 11 

2728 Sixth Ave, San Diego, 92103 
(619) 298-7261 

Discover holiday gifts from around the world 

that fight to end poverty. Hot soup and bread                   

   available for lunch.  

                                Contact Carolyn Lief at cglief@aol.com  for info. 

 

 

EQNL SGD SQD@RTQDQ½R U@TKS 

http://www.episcopalcafe.com/speaking-to-the-soul-the-kingdom-of-god/
http://everydaymysteries.com/


 

4  

 December 2016 

Sun Mon Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 
Sun Mon Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

  

 

 

  1 

Sewing Sisters 

10 am  

2 3 

 

4 

Worship 9:30  

 

5 6  MASS 

8:30am  

Refugee Food 

Distribution  

Ministry10am  

7  Children  

Tutoring 3:45 ñ

5 pm  

 
 

  

8 

Sewing Sisters 

10 am  

 

 

9 
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Advent Quiet 

Day 9 am -

11:30pm  

 

11  

Worship 9:30  

Healing Svc  

Vestry Meeting 

After Service  

12  

 

 

13  14 Children  

Tutoring 3:45 ñ

5 pm  

 

Eucharist 5:15  

15  

Sewing Sisters 

10 am  

 

 

16  17  

 

 

18  Worship 

9:30   

Christmas 

Pageant 

Cookie Sale  

19  

 

20  MASS 

8:30am  

Refugee Food 

Distribution  

Ministry10am  

21  

  

 

 

Eucharist 5:15  

22  

 

23  

 

 

 

 

24  

Christmas Eve 

Service 

6:15pm  

25  

Worship 9:30  

 

 

Christmas Day  

 

26  

 

27  

 

 

 

 

28  

 

 

 

 

Eucharist 5:15  

29  30  31  

 

 

 

New Yearõs 

Eve 
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Hey Kids - The Annual Sunday School Christmas Pageant is 
Sunday December 18.  Casting is happening now and rehearsals 
begin soon.  Please see Miss Caroline for a permission slip so 
you can participate.  This is lots of  fun and there are treats and 
surprises afterward.   
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St Alban's Annual Quiet is scheduled 
for Saturday December 10, from 9 am 
to 11:30. This year the meditation will 
be lead by St. Alban's friend the Rev 
Andy Welch. Our topic: 'Waiting on 
God', with the theme Scripture Isaiah 

40:31: 'those who wait upon the LORD shall renew their strength, they shall mount up with 
wings as eagles, they shall run and not be weary, they shall walk and not faint'. Take a 
break from the hustle and bustle of holiday preparations and spend some time refreshing 
the spirit. Mark your calendar and plan to join us. 

  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calling All Bakers - Dec 18th is St Alban's Annual Christmas Cookie Sale. If you are 
someone who bakes delicious treats for your family during the holidays. We 're asking you 
to bake a double batch of your favorite(s) and donate some to our annual cookie sale. 
Cookies and Candies can be dropped off at the parish Hall on Saturday December 17 be-
tween 9 am and 10 am. We will begin assembling cookie boxes at 10 am. Cookies will be 
packaged in attractive clear boxes topped with a hand crocheted Christmas ornament. Per-
fect for gift giving to neighbors, friends, the letter carrier, news boys, anyone you need a 
small last minute gift for. Proceeds from this years sale will go the Capital Campaign for 
the replacement of our air conditioning and heating system. If you have any questions 
please contact Victoria at vkmayor@att.net 
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I am so glad to be part of the community of St. Albans. Thank you for your warm welcome. 

As many of you know I was assigned here as part of my field education in the school for min-

istry. It was in that experience that I found a loving community, with a sense of family and I 

am looking forward to working within your community. 

My first week has been concentrated on the celebration of All Saints and all the Faithfully 

Departed. As I look out over the congregation in Wellôs Park the words of Pope Francisô vi-

sion for the church comes to mind. He calls for all Christians to work towards a church of 

mercy. The Pope has inspired me with these words, ñLet us remember this in our lives as 

Christians: God always waits for us, even when we have left him behind.*ò 

So many of the street people have lost or left behind brothers, sisters, moms, dads, and God. 

Loss is the most common subject in all their life stories. I have such compassion for them and 

I pray that the one thing they find in their lives is a renewed sense of God in all the madness 

of life on the street. Bringing to them some kind of spirituality and dignity knowing they are 

daughters and sons of God.  

I believe it takes a community to have a complete relationship with God. Hopefully the 

church will always remember the homeless, praying with them and for them. ñLive a life 

filled with love, following the example of Christ. He loved us and offered himself as a sacri-

fice for us, a pleasing aroma to God.ò(Ephesians 5:2) 

As we prepare for our Christmas celebrations let us give thanks for the incarnation of Jesus 

Christ, the great mystery of the birth of Jesus, human in every way, and God in every way. 

Together let us proclaim the good news of the birth of Christ. ñFor unto you is born this day 

in the city of David a Savior, who is Christ the Lord.ò (Luke 2:11) 

Deacon Phil         * The Church of Mercy, by Pope Francis; 2014  

mailto:vkmayor@att.net

